Goh Chee Hian, Muar 10th November, 1952.

The Hon'ble Dato Syed A. Kadir, Office of the Mentri Besar, Johore Bahru.

Dear Dato Syed A. Kadir,

I thank you very much for your letter of the 3rd. instant enclosing therein your esteemed message which has been kept in the box buried inside the wall beneath the Foundation Stone.

made by me during the function for your kind reference.

The Chinese Community was very excited over His Highness visit for the performance of the ceremony, I believe this will be long remembered by the Muar public.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely,